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Novmhcr 2, 2Q15

The Honorable Bill Walker
Governor of Alaska
POBo 1.1OOOl
reau, AK 99il lOOOl

Re: tevenuc Enhancemuit for the Rural Alaska Avin’icr System

Dear Governor Walker:

Members of the Governor’s Aviation Adisoiv Board met with you last January, and asked
that we work with the leadership at the i)eparlment: of Trnnsportaion and Public Facilities to
explore various revenue opportunities for the Rural Alaska Airport System, which serves
communities across the State. Since that time. the Advisory I3oard met with the Department
cornrnissioncrs and administration to explore three revenue enhancement options, which are:

I. Landing Fees,
2 Airport. l7ser Fees, and
3. Motor Fuel Tax increases on as lation gasoline and jetfuel.

Criteria ibr the es aluation and subsequent recommendation was based upon the general
principles ofcquil), unhlbrrnity and simpiichv. During the August meeting bicli was held in
Ketchikan and after considering nfl three potential revenue opportunities ncludiog the
administratke complexity, the impact to various segments of the State and the administrative
costs of each option, the following resolution was unanimously adopted:

In order In he/p support the sustained peraums (fthe Alaska Rural A t’uJt ion
the Aviation zIdv,sorv Board recommends increasthg the mntc’rjitel lax (avgas’ andjc’(
fueh to JO cetitsigal, at or below Sf00/barrel 1, crude ;narkL’I price, and indexed
annually iv re1iwi 10 current levels at or abm’c’ Sl4fJiharrel 4NS crudc.

This recommendation is predicated on the revenues heinc,’ med to support the aviatiOn
sstcm outside the Alaska Jnu’rna(ional Airport Ss.ctcnr mdfui’ilic’r stak’’t’gth’ revenue
generation and increased opcra(int effIciencies’,

ike Advisory l3oard believes that an imicrease in motor fuel tax is tlw most [‘air and equitable
method to increase system revenue without creating undue and burdensome administiative
oversight andcosts. The State olAlaska already has administrative procedures and personnel
to administer motor fuel tax collection and expenditure. At the same time, the board expressly
suggests that more research specific to industr economic and social impact is required when
considering landing fees or airport user fees l-’urthermore, concerns exist that the ProPosed
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itinding fees wouldd1sprcpnrtio acly inpae1 the residents rifrura Alaska hen compared
with residents being served by the iaririe and road trartspor:a!ier network.

The Ltmding Fee or Airport 1)ccr fee proposal requires a iaie strulure based on
criteria and it luiiher tequu-es an economic or social impact study o;i Stlt the aviatoii industry
and impacted communities. In addition, the feel la, if taked o the recommerdd rate.
provides the target revenue identified by Lhu 1)epartinent of Transporation.

F ina1l, the A’;iatio:i Advisory Board members arc pleased to hear that the Department of
Transportation plans to resiructure the Part 1.39 Airports under the Divisioii ol Statevidc
Aviation. We fully cpect this change helps to streamline eots, but equally important, it
creates more aveaton-ininded management oversights which are ‘ ital to the health of the
a iation system.

We look forward to working with the Department and your administration as the state rno es
to address the revenue situation result ing from the low price of oil.

Sincerely,

Lee Ryan
Chair, Avial iofl Ad isor Board


